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As the end of
the year draws
near, so does
the season of Christmas
S shopping. Inarecent
survey, half the people who
N\ were questioned described
Christmas shopping as
X4 'stressful’, and a fifth of them
ZIN admitted that it had reduced
them to tears. One person
even defined Christmas
shopping as ‘buying people you don't
like things they don't need with money
you don't have’!

We always hope to find gifts which are
truly memorable and long-lasting - gifts
which will make Christmas that little bit
more special. We convince ourselves
that somewhere out there is the perfect
present for our loved one, and we set out
to track it down. Perhaps this year we
will discover a gift that fully satisfies
and is not forgotten by Boxing Day?

Deep down we know that there is noth-

ing in the shops that will ever bring true
satisfaction and fulfilment to the human
heart. The trinkets and baubles are all
very well, but for the perfect gift and for

lasting contentment we must look else-

where.

<« LOOKING FOR

ERFECT PRESENT

Hundreds of years ago Augustine wrote,
“Lord, you have made us for yourself, and
our hearts are restless until they find
their rest in you”. The only gift that truly
satisfies is being at peace with the God
who made us for himself. And the only
person who can grant us this precious
gift is the one whose birth we celebrate
each Christmas —the one who laid down
his life so that we might know peace
with God.

God’s Word tells us that “the wages of
sin is death, but the gift of God is eternal
life in Christ Jesus our Lord” (Romans
6v23). May we know that gift this Christ-
mas.

Steve

THE APPRENTICE......

aving been working for the Exe Valley

for a month now, you may have come
across me - the new apprentice for the
Mission Community. I'm helping out
specifically with the youth and children’s
groups, but also serving where I'm needed.
| hope that | can be of help where | am
serving, and a support and friend to the
children and young people with whom |
come into contact. | am also attending a
Bible course in Plymouth every Monday,
which is run by the Peninsula Gospel

Partnership, and which is where a
mixture of people from different churches
across the south-west meet together and
receive teaching, both theological and
practical, which then equips them for
their individual ministries wherever they
are. It's a great encouragement to get to
know a diversity of Christians who are
also seeking to learn more about God’s
Word, and | hope this will lay biblical
foundations for my faith and enrich my
own ministry in the Exe Valley.

| originally come from a small town in
Dorset called Christchurch, right in the
middle of the south coast, and five
minutes from the beach. Over the past
three years I've been studying at the
University of Exeter, reading English and
finally graduating in July. Village life is
now a bit of a change, but I'm slowly
settling in. Everyone has been so
welcoming and | am very grateful for that!
There were some obstacles which had to
be overcome before | arrived here -
passing my driving test and obtaining a
car being a couple of them! But with a lot
of prayer - and even some fasting - God
has brought me here. I'm now living in
Stoodleigh with Rob, Ali and baby
Nicholas, and enjoying it immensely.
Thank you all for your welcoming words
and prayers; I'm looking forward to
getting to know you all better over the
year!

Katie Benjamin

Wishing you the Joy and Peace of Christmas

Copy Deadline for the February / March issue - Mon 9th January
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to meet at

ish Club

Calverleigh each Friday after School
during term time. We welcome Jack and
Jon Venn and Sam Webber who have
joined us this term. We also welcome
Katie Benjamin who is helping at fish Club
each Friday.

continues

On Friday December 2nd we will be holding
an open afternoon, where we invite you to
join us for crafts, teas, Christingle making,
and a service in which the children will be
taking part. All are welcome to join us. As
we lead up to Christmas we are learning
about the Christmas story in preparation
for this service.

We shall be holding our Christmas party on
Friday 9t December at Calverleigh village
hall.

If you have children who would be
interested in joining us at Fish club, or if
you are able to offer help, please ring me:
Cindy Trick, Tel: 01363 866621

DEANERY SYNOD

erhaps the most significant thing on

the deanery agenda at the October
meeting was the uniting of the Cullompton
Deanery with that of Tiverton. It is some-
thing that has been talked about for a
while, There seems to be no problem, but
organisational details need to be sorted
out, like having one rural dean, one chair-
man and one secretary rather than two,
and uniting the finances. There also
should be a Deanery website.

The main speaker was Tony Lane, from
Uffculme parish and the mission commu-
nity of the Culm Valley. He talked about

CHARTERED JJ ACCOUNTANTS

Apsleys

21 Bampton Street, Tiverton
Devon EX16 6AA
Taking your needs
into Account
Telephone: (01884) 257725

Email: tiverton@apsleys.com
Website: www.apsleys.com

PLUMBROSE

Property & Garden Services
Husband & Wife Team

Plumbing & Heating Engineer
24 Years experience
Gas & Oftec Registered
Bathrooms & tiling.

Gardening - pruning - tidy up
grass cutting — planting

Please contact Martin 07702 032409 or
Gill 07939 264069 Tel: 01884 860971

his growth as a Christian, and the develop-
ment of his mission community - the good
points and bad ones, and the way forward,
in his view. | did like his turns of phrase,
like “submarine Christians” who pop up
every now and then, like at Christmas,
Easter and funerals! What he had to say
was more relevant to town communities
than to village parishes who have quite
different problems; often villages have cer-
tain individual quirks and are fiercely inde-
pendent.

He divided Christian life into what goes on
in church buildings, meetings with food,
and outreach. The easiest to cope with is
the first, where the church does not move
and the services usually are at the same
times, so people know what is going on
and where. It can become a bit cliquey and
it tends to stagnate. The one involving
food, be it breakfast, cake or beer is often
the best mission opportunity. Outreach is
the most difficult and possibly the most
important. His message was to play to
your strengths and use the best from each
area.

Ann Crawford

Christmas
CHATter
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hristmas is a time of giving, this year

think about how you can give to
someone who is homeless or suffering
because of inadequate housing.

There are 12 days of Christmas, here are 12
ways you could help the homeless:

1. Tell someone about CHAT to
spread the news of what we do
or invite us into your Church to
give a talk

2. Find out where Christmas
community lunches are being

lan Curtis
Painter & Decorator

Interior
Exterior

Tiling
Wallpapering
Minor repairs
Free estimates
No VAT

Friendly & efficient local service

Contact lan on:
07821 349314 (mobile)
01884 252442 (home)




held and pass this
information on to those
who are lonely and in need

3. Consider becoming a Giver
of Hope and donating to
CHAT on a monthly basis

4. Tell people about
Homelessness Sunday on
29 January 2012 and plan
an event in your church to
raise awareness and money

5. Clear out your pantry and
give any surplus grocery
provisions to CHAT's food
store

6. Find out where the
homeless people are
sleeping in your
community and let them
know about CHAT

7. Offer to take a homeless
person for coffee or lunch,
sit and talk, get to know the
person behind the story

8. Organise a CHAT morning at
your local church to raise money,
contact us for more information

9. Go grocery shopping buy 2 for 1
deals and donate the free item
to CHAT

10. Purchase food vouchers and
give them to someone suffering
hardship

11. Check your linen for unwanted
items and donate any to CHAT's
linen store

12. Pray for those who will suffer
hardship because of housing
problems this Christmas

Exe Valley Mission Community
Fish Club

After school until 5.15pm

Invite you to join us at our
‘Open Afternoon’
at Calverleigh Hall
On Friday 2nd December from 3.30pm.

there will be crafts to enjoy with the children including

Christingle Making.

Refreshments followed by a

‘Christingle and Carol Service'

All welcome, Young and Older, come and see what we get up

to.

Contact: Cindy Trick Tel. 01363 866621

REV’'D
DEREK CHEDZEY

any of you will remember Derek and
Clare Chedzey, Derek being a part-

TODAY December, 2011/ January, 2012

= Hie team vicar in the Exe Valley

ibefore taking up a post in Bristol.
« Derek has now joined the big guns,
| having been made a Canon in

September.

ANN’S NATURE
NOTES

N ow that winter is upon us, it is all
change in the natural world.

The Butterflies have either flown to
somewhere warmer or are hibernat-
ing in cracks or in houses.

There are few flowers, but there are
some flowering shrubs, especially ivy,
which are rich in nectar and attract
insects - a good meal for birds.

T — — — N —

The summer breeding migrants have re-
turned to the warmth for their winter holi-
days, but they have had a long flight to get
to their destinations. The winter migrants
are now here, mostly the waders, and wa-
ter birds. Woodcocks are in the woods, but
are very shy and are very diffi-
cultto see, as they are so well
camouflaged, and hide in the
bracken. They are waders,
though live in damp woods,
which is a surprise to most
people. The Widgeons have
come back in their hundreds.
They are brown ducks with a
very distinctive yellow wedge
at the top of their head. They

To find out more contact CHAT

Tiverton 28 Gold Street Monday 10.30am-
4.30pm, Tuesday to Friday 9.30am-4.30pm

Cullompton, Mondays 2 - 4.30pm
Community House, Fore Street

Crediton Mondays 2 - 4.30pm Council

Offices, Market Street Tuesdays

eat grass and can be seen in
large flocks round the edges
of ponds and lakes. Their call
is a whistle, very distinctive.
Over the shoreline, if the
weather is fine, one can see
flocks of Dunlins, with the
silver under-wing shining in

Advice by phone 01884 255606 or email
theoffice@chatmid.co.uk
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SYMES ROBINSON & LEE

“A local law firm that
you can trust”

MANOR OFFICE, NORTH STREET,
CREDITON, EX17 2BR

Telephone: 01363 775566
Email: crediton@srl-solicitors.co.uk
www.symesrobinsonlee.co.uk

Derek in his Canon garb, in his stall called 'Abbott Newbury'
(strangely enough given he comes from Newbury)

the sunlight. The winter
thrushes are in abundance,
finishing off the berries.

THE KITCHEN
KINGDOM LTD.

SUPPLY AND FIT KITCHENS AND BEDROOMS

* FREE Estimates & Planning
* Prices to suit all Budgets

AR \ Telephone:
R ¥ 01884 256662
)

Winson Petroleum
—— Limited —

HOME HEATING OIl

AGRICULTURAL FUELS

ROAD DERV

FULL RANGE OF LUBRICANTS
PLASTIC TANKS

MINI TANKER

BUDGET ACCOUNTS

TOP-UP SERVICE

TECHNICAL ADVICE AND HELP

01884 254100

PERSONAL ATTENTION ASSURED
COMPETITIVE PRICES

FAST DELIVERY SERVICE
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There has been a bumper crop of berries
this year so they should have quite an easy
time.

Unless one has picked the holly berries for
Christmas and kept them in a cool place in
a bucket of water, | guess there will be few
for Christmas decorations.

The walk for the month, | would recom-
mend a trip to the Somerset Levels where,
looking on the lakes, lagoons and marshes,
there are usually masses of Ducks of great
variety, as well as the Cranes which have
been released there.

Ann

HOMELESSNESS
SUNDAY

29th January is Homelessness Sunday
which will take place at the end of Poverty
Action fortnight. This Sunday is a fantastic
opportunity to raise awareness in our
church communities of issues of housing
need and homelessness in Mid Devon.
CHAT would love to be invited into our
churches to talk about rural homelessness
and how we can work together to help
tackle this problem. For further informa-
tion, please call Sarah Neyt on 01884
250914.

PARISH ROUND-UP

Calverleigh

avid Burton and Nicola

Goldsworthy were
married in our Church on
17th September. The Church
had been beautifully
decorated with autumn
coloured flowers and leaves.
The bells rang out, but this
time the ringers did not
include Aubrey and Julie
Goldsworthy, it seems that
they were busy carrying out
other duties in the Church!
The young couple had

G P Stuckey
General Builder

O AR
Extensions, Roofing,
4 | Plastering, Painting,
Patios & Drives,
Plumbing, Listed
Building Works, Lime E
Plaster Cob, Stonewalls [
T

: Ashley Park Farm,
! Seven Crosses,

4l Tiverton, Devon,

i Ex16 sNW

Mobile: 07933 796354

PARISH ROUND-UP

organised a well thought out service, and
what wonderful singing of the hymns.
Those Welsh voices from David's family
and friends were a treat. The reception
and evening party were held in the Village
Hall and marquee on the green. It was a
memorable day for everyone there, and we
wish Mr and Mrs Burton every happiness
in their future life together. We are very
pleased that they have made their home in
Tiverton and are still active members of
our Church.

The first Sunday Club was held at
Calverleigh Hall on October 9th and it was
a success. People of all ages attended but
it will be nice if we can encourage a few
more youngsters to join in, especially
some of the young people who annually
attend Holiday Club in the summer. There
was a welcome cup of tea and cake, and
everyone could greet each other before
Steve gave a short talk with film, and well
known choruses were also sung.

It was with great sadness that we learned
of the passing away of Ken Parmiter.
Stella and Ken had been married for 48
years. Stella's family had run Calverleigh
Post Office for many years. Ken ran
Rackenford Post office and shop for a few
years before he had a massive stroke 22
years ago. We give Stella all our love,
sympathy and support. Ken's cremation
took place on 31st October. This was
followed by a service of Celebration for his
life, at Calverleigh Church. Many people
joined Stella in the village hall for
refreshments after the service. Ken's
ashes were interred in the Churchyard on
1st November. Stella had been such a
wonderful wife and carer to Ken over

many years. Stella wishes to thank all her
neighbours and friends for all their
support and help she has received from
them over the past years and since the
passing of Ken. This, and the wonderful
assistance and support from Rev. Steve
Goodbody, has been a great comfort to
her. Many thanks to everyone.

Mr Pennie was laid to rest in our
Churchyard after a Requiem Mass at St
John’s.

We held our Songs of Praise service on
16th  October. Members of the
congregation had chosen many lovely
hymns to be included. Tea, coffee and
cakes (made by David and Nikki Burton)
followed the service. Nikki led this service
and it was most enjoyable.

November 1st was a special day for a
young couple at Lurley. The wedding and
reception took place at Awliscombe of
Alison Wilmington and Eric Webber 25
years ago. They came back to Calverleigh
for an evening party where they were
joined by family and friends.
Congratulations to you both, and may you
have many more happy years together.
They have two very talented sons, Daniel
and Robert.

Our thoughts and prayers are with all who
are not so well at the present time. Mary
Walker has had a spell in Tiverton
Hospital, but is now at home. Our
thoughts are also with Mary's husband,
Geoff, who is caring for her so well. Look
after yourself as well Geoff.

Were you watching the television on the
morning of 2nd November? If you were,
you would have seen a local lady
demonstrating the art of making beautiful
jewellery. Rachel Norris from Calverleigh
Mill went to Birmingham to take part in
this 4 hour long presentation. What a
talented young lady she is.

November 6t saw the second Sunday
Club. There was a very good response
again this time, and it was encouraging to
see some more new young people joining
us.

e L T e i —

Landscaping
Ponds
Driveways
Foundations
Drainage

Site Clearance

Materials ovailable

Tel: 07969 834790
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Richard Grant

Memorials

Tel/Fax: (01884) 255737
www.finememorials.co.uk

FREE BROCHURE ON REQUEST
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PARISH ROUND-UP

We look forward now to our Christingle

service at 3pm on 11th December. Please
join us if you can.

Again, as last year we are collecting gifts
under our Christmas tree for CHAT. Gifts
such as toiletries or non perishable
foodstuff would be very welcome. The tree
will be erected in time for our Christingle
service.

Our Carol Service will be on Sunday 18t
December. Everyone is very welcome.

Cruwys
Morchard

t was lovely to see so many people
having a good time at the annual
Harvest Festival. The sunny weather was
very welcome, and a big thank you to all
who decorated the church and provided

the refreshments and helped in any way.

We had about 120 people sat down to tea
in the hall, provided by the Ladies
Committee. The costs of the Harvest
celebrations are met through the
generous donations of parishioners.

Thank you to Geoff Littlefield for coming
back each year to run the sports, and to
those who helped him. A great time was
had by all, young and old. A special thank
you to Linda Lake and Alice McShane for
providing activities and games for the
evening social. Thank you to Brian and
Maureen Gibbs who provided the disco for
the games and dancing. The harvest
produce that was kindly donated was
taken to Charlton lodge in Tiverton who
were very appreciative.

CERAMICS / POTTERY
CLASSES

|

fully qualified teacher
adults & children

- mixed ability classes
all aspects of claywork
Tuesdays & Thursdays
mornings or evenings
holiday courses

Call Rosie
on: 01884 257123

The Variety Show in September was
fantastic. New WayV and Friends
entertained us with a wide range of songs
to suit all tastes. The evening raised £255
for FORCE Cancer Charity, and also raised
£73 each for New Hall funds and Way
Village Restoration Fund. A big thank you
to everyone for coming, and those who
provided nibbles and draw prizes, but
especially New WayV and Friends for all
their hard work, including hours spent on
rehearsals and costumes.

We will be hosting ‘The Christmas Jazz
Concert’ on Saturday 3+« December at
Cruwys Morchard Church at 8pm. Enjoy
an evening of live music with Jazz band
‘Just Misbehavin’ and three professional
singers, Mike Long, Emily Wraith and Lynn
Thornton, performing the fine Jazz tunes
you know and love, alongside some
Christmas classics, including songs made
famous by Frank Sinatra, Nina Simone
and Billie Holiday. Tickets £10.00 on the
door; includes mulled wine, mince pies
and Dave's delicious shortbread. Bring
your friends and family, have a great night
out, and get in the mood for Christmas.

Christmas Services - This year our
services are to follow a different pattern.
On Sunday 11t December at 11am we
shall be holding a service of Carols and
Readings. On Sunday 18t of December,
we will be holding a Christingle service
with Carols, followed by coffee and mince
pies. Christingle making will take place
again this year at Cindy’s on Saturday 17t
December from 2pm. If you can spare
some time, please do come and join us. At
this service we will be collecting food and
toiletries for CHAT to distribute to those
who are in need. Food items need to be
non- perishable such as biscuits, dried
goods or cans (with ring pulls). Please no
fresh food. These are distributed through

A local business
for our local
community

iData

services

'‘Great Websites - Great Prices'
3 Providing a complete web design
IDOfG and hosting service at affordable
webs rates for both personal and small
business. View our portfolio and prices at

www.idataservices.co.uk

‘Take a picture - it'll last longer'
? Providing a personal and relaxed
F:I;gofc photography service to individuals
efo companies & government
Departments. View our work and prices at

www.idataservices.co.uk

www.ceramics.lu

"o discuss on’ 01884 881648
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the year. Christmas Eve Holy Communion
service is at 10pm

We welcomed into our church for baptism
on Sunday October 16th, Oliver Barker and
Toby Winterton, grandsons of Cindy and
Michael Trick.

Here is a note from Cruwys Morchard
Young Farmers — “At the recent Annual

General Meeting held by Cruwys
Morchard Young Farmers Club, a
representative from the Devon Air

Ambulance was invited to come along to
be presented with a cheque for £500,
which the Club had raised over the past
twelve months. The money was raised by
various fundraising events. If you are
aged between 10 and 26 years old and you
would like more information about
becoming a member of the Club, please
contact the Chairman on 07969134101 or
come along to the monthly meetings held
on the first Tuesday of each month at
Cruwys Morchard Parish Hall.”

We send our prayers and good wishes to
those who have had operations or are
undergoing treatment for iliness; we hope
you will soon be well.

If you would like to have anything added
to the next newsletter for February/March,
please can you forward them either by
email to Tesstranscripts@aol.com or
telephone on 01363 860124 by January 9th
2012.

Parish Hall Events:-

Di & Dave's Annual Quiz - Saturday 10th
December. Bar opens at 7pm and the quiz
starts at 7.30pm prompt, at the Parish
Hall for New Hall Funds. Please book
your team with Mary - £5 per person to
include light supper, bar and draw.

Beautifully made
curtains blinds and
soft furnishings.

An extensive range
of sofas and chairs.

Full fitting, colour
co-ordination and
design service.
Restyling and
alterations of quality
| NTE P\I O P\S curtains considered.
Specialist in Period Homes and
Restoration projects.
07771 578459 mobile
01884 235885 office
www.suescammellinteriors.com
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PARISH ROUND-UP

BINGO DATES

Christmas Bingo at the Village Hall on

Thursday 22nd December. 200 Club Draw
at 7.45pm, with extra prizes.

Flower and Cleaning Rota:

December 5th - Lorna Warren and
Margaret Southwood (cleaning only -
Advent)

December 12th - Decorators for
Christmas
December 19th and 26th - Diana Vincent
and Val Randerson
January 2nd and 9th - Cindy Trick
and Pat Cross
January 16th and 23rd- Judith Taylor
and Anne Gillbard
January 30t and 6th February - Sonia
Notley

Stove rota:

December - J. Carter
January - M. Trick
February - D. Edmonds
March - J. Lake

Please light the church stove on Saturday
(Morning if possible). If you are unable to,
please contact:

Cindy Tel: 01363 866621 or Diana Tel:
01363 860227

Loxbeare

t was good to see many people at the
Harvest Celebrations when we once
again gave thanks to God for his unfailing
provisions in our

rate the Church, and to all who gave in any
way. Linda led our Saturday afternoon
Service and Rob spoke, followed by sports
and tea, this year at Ron & Margaret's due
to work being carried out at the Village
Hall. Thank you to them for the use of
their premises. Thankfully the rain held

off for most of the sports, and we all en-
joyed a lovely Harvest Supper on the fol-

lowing Thursday. Thank you also to Derek
who showed slides he had taken of the

abundant harvests.
Thank you to everyone who helped deco-

sports. Derek Ursall, a farmer and or-
dained minister, gave a short talk at the
end. A profit of £176.00 was given to the
Village Hall funds towards the alterations.

Christmas will soon be upon us, with
many services and celebrations of Christ's
birth. Our_Christingle Service will be on
December 11t at 11.00am, and the Carol
Service will be on December 18th at 6.30pm
with the offering being donated to the Chil-
dren's Hospice South West. Carol Singing
will be on December 20th, 22nd & 24th,
meeting at Loxbeare Garage at 6.30pm for
the first two nights, and at Calverleigh
Village Hall at 6.00pm on Christmas Eve.
The collection will be for CHAT and 'Help
for Heroes'. The Christmas Day Family
Service will be at 11.00am.

At the time of writing this we are planning
a supper at New Creation on November
17th and a browse amongst the well
stocked shelves for cards, books, CD's etc.

We will be holding a prayer day on Novem-
ber 26th at the Church between 11 and 4
o'clock praying for the Parish, the Exe Val-
ley Community and the many needs in our
Country and the World.

Many thanks to the Radford Family for
cutting the grass in the churchyard during
the year, and to anyone who has helped in
any way with the general maintenance of
the Church and the churchyard. Also
thanks to all who helped, supported and
contributed to the smooth running of the
church during the past year.

We send our love and prayers to any who
are feeling unwell, and to all who are
mourning the loss of loved ones as well as
those who feel lonely and struggle with
the dark winter months.

Congratulations to Gerald and Linda Hey-
wood on the birth of their third grand-
daughter, Tim and Amy's first child. Love
and best wishes to you all. Also congratu-
lations to Steve & Sue Troake and Jack
and Jan Page who are celebrating their
Ruby Wedding Anniversaries on Decem-
ber 18th, and to Robin and Sheryl Vickery
on their recent Marriage. Happy Birthday

to all with birthdays during December &
January.

The Loxbeare Women's Bible Study Group
has just completed the series on
'‘Contentment' and will be sharing a Christ-
mas Tea on December 13th. We will begin
a new series in January from Hebrews
entitled 'Consider Jesus'. We meet on the
2nd & 4th Tuesdays at 2.00pm. All ladies
welcome. Contact Marion on 01884 256302.

Marlene Taylor held a coffee morning in
October, and raised £136 for Village Hall
funds.

Many thanks to Chris & Jan Bardes-Payne
who organised the Loxbeare Village bon-
fire and firework evening on November 5th,
which was kindly held in Arthur's field.
Jacket potatoes, sausages, beans, etc
were later provided in Chris & Jan's home
at Moss Barn. Thanks to all who helped,
and for a very enjoyable evening. A total
of £122.00 was raised for the Village Hall
funds.

The Village Hall extension, with new kitch-
en is progressing and we hope soon to
have completion.

The Loxbeare Village Hall Christmas Bin-
go will be on the 28th November if the hall
is finished. Doors open at 7.00pm. Eyes
down 7.30. Contact Carol Radford on
01884 881480.

Loxbeare Ladies Dates: December 5th
Christmas meal at The Quarryman, Bamp-
ton. January 9th meet at Sue's 7.30pm to
discuss the year's programme. Contact
Sue on 01884 259496.

Forward Date: Progressive Meal on April
21st, 2012. Anyone wishing to host either
starters or main, contact Pat Dalby on
881332.

Oalkford

t seems a long time since the Harvest
Festival, but we must thank all those
who came to the Sunday service and tea,

Home help -

Affordable IT support for businesses
Internet related services
Bespoke computer programming

www.the-it-department.net

THE IT DEPARTMENT .NEELTD

-

01884 233 772

PLASTERER
ROBERT COLLIER

40 YEARS EXPERIENCE

General Plastering Work — No job too small
Plastering Extensions Conservatories
Reskims, Coving, etc.

Tel: 01884 860480 / 07704 652118
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NEW CREATION NEWS

Christmas is just around the corner, or maybe many corners after you have trawled the
shops to find those special gifts. What a joy to show loved ones we care, in a small way
emulating God’s great gift of Jesus to His children because he cared so much. So let’s be
prepared to impart great joy to those we meet; whilst getting sucked in and bogged
down with the secular Christmas Festivities, as most of us do!

It may seem New Creation is just another business cashing in on the season. We openly
admit it is the most important time for us financially, but we do not apologise for
spreading the real meaning of Christmas. Every item in our shop contains a gospel text
or an inspirational Christian message, apart from Traidcraft food which supports a
Christian Fair Trade organisation.

Any recipient of a card or gift from New Creation receives a blessing from God through
his word. For some people it will be the only REAL CHRISTMAS MESSAGE they
experience. So we unashamedly ask you to shop with us for as many items as possible
so that God may bless us all.

SPECIAL CHRISTMAS LUNCHES - still two dates available - Wednesdays 7th and 14th
December. Three courses for £9.50 per head; Roast Turkey Dinner with all the
trimmings, Christmas Pudding or an alternative sweet, Cup of Tea and a mint to finish;
BOOKING ESSENTIAL.

BAGS OF DELIGHT -the last one of 2011 will be on Monday, 5th December 11.00 -12
noon. Come along with your pre-schoolers and enjoy a story brought to life. Rita and Jan
look forward to your company.

TRAIDCRAFT have many extra items of Christmas Goodies available. Several are
stocked in the shop or can be ordered from the catalogue. There is also a good range of
fruit, nuts, sugar, honey, etc. please remember this when baking those special treats.

As Christmas Eve falls on a Saturday this year, New Creation will be open as usual until
1.00pm. Staff and Volunteers will take a break (apart from stocktaking) until after New

Year. The shop re-opens on Tuesday 3rd January, 2012 at 9.30 a.m.

Our prayer is a Blessed and Joyous Christmas for each household and a New Year of
peace in New Beginnings for our troubled world. GOD BLESS.

New Creation, 58 Bampton Street, Tiverton, EX16 4BP Tel: 01884 255769
e.mail: shop@newcreationtiverton.org.uk website:

www.newcreationtiverton.org.uk

PARISH ROUND-UP

and also to the Harvest Supper and Auc-

tion on the Monday evening. It was a very
enjoyable occasion and a total of £438 was
raised and, after expenses, we were

pleased to send half (£160) to Tearfund.
Many thanks to all who helped and sup-

ported it, particularly Mary, Dawn and
Brenda, who organized the food.

Now we turn to Christmas, and we hope
that we won’t have to contend with ice and
snow again this year.

On December 10th at 5pm, we will be dress-

ing the Christmas tree in the Church, and

we hope children (and their mums and
dads) will come along and help. At 6pm
the lights on the Christmas tree in the
centre of the village will be switched on.
Everyone is welcome to come along and
sing carols and enjoy mince pies and
mulled wine.

On Sunday December 18th the Church can-
dlelit Carol service with readings and tradi-
tional carols will be held at 5pm. We hope
you can all come and enjoy this festive
occasion with mince pies and mulled wine
afterwards.

Saturday December 24th there will be a
Holy Communion at 11.30pm to celebrate
Christ’s birth. Sunday December 25t there
will be a Christmas morning family service
with carols and readings at 10am.

We wish everyone a Happy Christmas and
a peaceful New Year.

Other events for your diary:

Moorland Club Christmas Dinner : Thurs-
day December 8th .

January 12th Fish and Chip supper and
Recycling Gift stall. Meeting starts at
7.15pm.

Oakford Players. The Christmas produc-
tion, 'Christmas Crackers' will be held on
Friday and Saturday, December 2nd and
3rd at Oakford Village Hall at 7.30pm.
Songs, sketches, entertainment and guar-
anteed laughter will be a great way to start
off the festive season. Light refreshments
will be served between acts, and there is a
licensed bar. This year we are supporting
Trish Luxton, who will be driving her hors-
es and carriage from John O'Groats to
Lands End next Easter, in aid of the Teen-
age Cancer Trust. Tickets, priced at £8 and
£4 (for under 14s), are available from Dawn
on 01398 351525, Festive Fun for All!

Queens Jubilee Celebration 2012

The 'ldeas' coffee morning to start thinking
about how Oakford could celebrate the
Queens Jubilee next year was well sup-
ported, with some great suggestions for
making it a special event. Ideas ranged
from Team Tetrathlon to Village Photo,
commemorative mugs to fireworks, and of
course lots of partying. There will be a
meeting as soon as possible to sort out
what we can realistically do, how we fund
it, and who does what, so watch out for
notices. If you weren't able to make the
Ideas session, there's always room for
helpers, so please come along, the more
the merrier!

Congratulations to Carla Bancroft, Sue

Burton and Margaret Clapp for raising
over £500 for Marie Curie from their 13

Continued on Page 10 &

FREE DELIVERY

DEVON AND SOMERSET
MARQUEES LTD
For that
SPECIAL OCCASION
Telephone 01398 351210
Email enquiries@dsmarquees.co.uk

For Free colour brochure

THE MILL
LOWER WASHFIELD
LUNCH & DINNER PARTIES

ALSO EN-SUITE BED & BREAKFAST
ACCOMMODATION

Tel/Fax 01884 255297

themillwashfield@hotmail.co.uk
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CHILDREN'’S
GROUPS

TODDLERS GROUP
(for under 5s)
Every Friday during term time
at Calverleigh Village Hall
10am - 12 noon

For information phone
Liz Heywood (01884 881583)

FISH CLUB
(for ages 4-11)
Every Friday during term time
3.30-5.15pm
In Calverleigh Village Hall

LEADER
Cindy Trick (01363 866621)

YOUTH GROUP
Wednesdays at 6.30 pm.

For more information phone
Nicki Burton (01884-2552438)

HOME GROUPS

PRAISE AND PRAYER
2nd Sunday in month
At 8.00pm.
(Tel.01884-881362 for venues)

COFFEE PLUS
Alternate Thursdays
9.30am - 10.30am.
Prayer for the Exe Valley
at Church Cottage, Stoodleigh
(Tel. 01398-351364)

LOXBEARE PRAYER MEETING
On 3rd Tuesday in month
(Tel. 01884-881362)

LOXBEARE WOMEN'S
BIBLE STUDY
Alternate Tuesdays at 2pm
2nd Tuesday - East Sidborough
4th Tuesday - Highgate Cottage

WALK THE TALK
Withleigh Home Group
Alternate Tuesdays at 8pm
(Tel. 01884-253473)

MISSION COMMUNITY
SERVICES

Sunday 27th November
10.30 am

Group Advent Service
at
Cruwys Morchard

Sunday 1st January
10.30 am

Group Family Service
at
Loxbeare

Sundays 4th December
and 8th January
4 pm

Sunday Club Service
at
Calverleigh Village Hall

OAKFORD

4th December
9.30 am Holy Communion

11th December
9.30 am Morning Prayer

18th December
5 pm Carol Service

Christmas Eve
11.30 pm Holy Communion

Christmas Day
10 am Family Service
1st January

See Loxbeare

8th January
9.30 am Holy Communion

15th January
9.30 am Morning Prayer

22nd January
9.30 am Holy Communion

29th January
9.30 am Family Service

RACKENFORD

4th December
11.15 am Morning Prayer

11th December
11.15 am Holy Communion

18th December
11.15 am Christingle

Christmas Eve

7 pm Carols & Holy Communion

1st January
See Loxbeare

8th January
11.15 am Morning Prayer

15th January
11.15 am Holy Communion

22nd January
11.15 am Family Service

29th January
9.30 am Morning Prayer

STOODLEIGH

4th December
11 am Family Service
and Holy Communion

11th December
11 am Morning Prayer

18th December
7 pm Carol Service

Christmas Day
11 am Holy Communion

1st January
See Loxbeare

8th January
11 am Family Service
and Holy Communion

15th January
11 am Morning Prayer

22nd January
9.30 am Holy Communion

29th January
6.30 pm Evening Prayer
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CALVERLEIGH

4th December
11.15 am Morning Worship

11th December
3 pm Christingle

18th December
3 pm Carol Service

Christmas Day
9.30 am Holy Communion

1st January
See Loxbeare

8th January
11.15 am Morning Worship

15th January
9.30 am Holy Communion

22nd January
11.15 am Family Service

29th January
3 pm Evening Prayer

CRUWYS MORCHARD

4th December
11 am Morning Prayer

11th December
11 am Carol Service

18th December
11 am Christingle with Carols

Christmas Eve
10 pm Holy Communion

1st January
See Loxbeare

8th January
11 am Morning Prayer

15th January
11 am Family Service

22nd January
9.30 am Holy Communion

29th January
6.30 pm Evening Prayer

LOXBEARE

4th December
11 am Family Service

11th December
11 am Christingle

18th December
6.30 pm Carol Service

Christmas Day
11 am Family Communion

1st January
10.30 am Group Family Service

8th January
9.30 am Family Communion

15th January
11 am Family Service

22nd January
6.30 pm Evening Praise

29th January
11 am Family Service

TEMPLETON

4th December
9.30 am Holy Communion
by Extension

11th December
No Service

18th December
11 am Family Service

Christmas Eve

7 pm Carols & Holy Communion

1st January
See Loxbeare

8th January
9.30 am Family Service

15th January
No Service

22nd January
11 am Holy Communion

29th January
11 am Morning Prayer

WASHFIELD

4th December
3 pm Evening Prayer

11th December
11 am Morning Prayer

18th December
11 am Christingle

Christmas Eve
6 pm Carol Service

Christmas Day
9.30 am Holy Communion

1st January
See Loxbeare

8th January
3 pm Evening Prayer

15th January
11 am Morning Prayer

22nd January
11 am Family Service

29th January
9.30 am Holy Communion

WITHLEIGH

4th December
4 pm Christingle

11th December
9.30 am Morning Worship
with Baptism

18th December
7.30 pm Christmas Praise

Christmas Eve
11.30 pm Holy Communion

1st January
See Loxbeare

8th January
11 am Family Service

15th January
9.30 am Morning Worship

22nd January
11 am Holy Communion

29th January
9.30 am Morning Worship
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mile sponsored walk across Dartmoor - in
the pouring rain too!

Rackenford

Our Harvest celebrations began on Oc-
tober 6th when our church was beauti-

fully decorated by various ladies on the
flower rota and church members. Gifts
were kindly brought and displayed by the
children of Rackenford Church of England
School.  Thank you to anyone who

brought or left items for our Harvest, al-
ways very much appreciated. The chil-

dren of Rackenford School welcomed
everyone who attended their service on

Friday 7t» October, and gave us a very

special service of songs and prayers. Cu-
rate Rob Brewis gave a talk, and the collec-
tion taken was for Oxfam’s Water Project.

Natasha Hagley played the organ before
and after the service. The congregation
was invited back to the school to enjoy tea
and cake.

Sunday’s Harvest Praise service took

place on October 9t at 6.30pm. It was a
pleasure to have the singing group

‘Harmony’ from Tiverton joining us to cele-

brate our Harvest. Thanks to them. We
also had our own village children playing
their wind instruments and singing to us
all. Rev. Steve Goodbody took the service
as we all joined together to remember this
very important time of year.

On the evening of October 10th many gath-
ered at the Stag hall for our Harvest Sup-

per and Auction of Produce. Our

auctioneer this year was Stafford Samp-

son, who paid tribute to the late John
Blackford before he started our sale. Fun
and laughter followed as he encouraged
people to part with their money!! A lovely
evening. Thank you to all the ladies for the
very enjoyable supper, to Annette Reed for
organizing the draw, to all who donated

draw prizes and gifts for the Harvest auc-
tion, and to all that helped in any way.
What a great success it was — over the
Sunday and Monday £1,157.45 profit was
made. Thank you so much to everyone for
your continued support, and thank you to
Kate and Sophie for the use of the Stag hall.

Many thanks to everyone who supported
Lucy & Vicki on the Quiz Night, held in
memory of their brother Neil Cole, and to
everyone who donated draw prizes and
contributed food — also for donations giv-
en during the evening and from people
who could not attend. Over £500 was
raised for Tiverton Fire Station.

Belated congratulations to Herbert and
Marjorie Smith, who celebrated their 40t
wedding anniversary on the 23rd October,
and to anyone who has celebrated special
anniversaries or birthdays.

Our very best wishes to Sue Cole who has
been into hospital.

£239.93 has been gratefully received from
donations given to the Rackenford Church-
yard Fund in memory of Bessie Chapple.

Many thanks once again to Fred, Joan and
Brian Phillips and Mervin and Jenny Sleep
who kindly gave their time and energy to
cutting our church hedge and tidying up
the churchyard extension on hands and
knees, weeding, not an easy job. So many
thanks to you all. We continue to sing the
praises of Evan Baillie for keeping our
churchyard so neat and tidy throughout
the year which is often commented upon!

We were sad to hear of the death of Ken
Palminter from Calverleigh. Some may
remember Ken used to run the Post Office
and Shop at Rackenford as it used to be
back in the 1980’s! Following a private
cremation Ken's memorial service was
held at Calverleigh on 31st October. Our
love and prayers go to Stella at this sad
and difficult time.

Sadly we also hear of the death of Paddy
Broadbent, who used to live in Rackenford
with her husband, David. A service has
been held for Paddy, and she has now
been laid to rest with David in our church-
yard. Our deepest sympathy to Paddy’s
family and friends.

Many congratulations to Gary Muchmore
and Jo Kidner on their engagement. It's
lovely to hear your news — our very best
wishes for the future.

We welcome anyone that has moved into
Rackenford or area. Often we don’t know
your names but a warm welcome awaits
you.

Some of us had scary faces on our door-
steps at the end of the month. We hope
you had many treats and enjoyed your-
selves and returned home safely.

November 5th heard the usual bangs and
saw the skies light up with fireworks as
many gathered around the bonfire to see
the Guy Fawkes and pumpkin competition
judged. Refreshments were available and
we were very lucky to have a dry evening.

Although it's very early, this is the last
opportunity we have to wish Mrs Joan
Arscott a very happy 90t birthday on De-
cember 22nd. We hope you have a lovely
day!

A very early Happy Christmas to you all
and to all our neighbouring parishes in the
Exe Valley and a Happy and Healthy New
Year!

Specialists in Domestic

WICHAEL PIie

WINDOW CLEANER

DOMESTIC & COMMERCIAL

Need to rejuvenate old
metal objects?

and hot zinc spray. We keep a range of
about 100 colours in stock. Most are

durability and colour retention on gates,

& Commercial Tree Surgery
Fully Qualified and Insured

Free Quotations without obligation

MATT RANGER
TEL 01884 881670
MOB 07748 505026

* GUTTERS & FASCIAS.

* COMPETITIVE RATES.

ranger@yahoo.co.ul
LOGS FOR SALE

* WINDOWS & CONSERVATRIES.

* A FLEXIBLE AND RELIABLE SERVICE.

* CONTRACTS WELCOME.

CALL NOW FOR A FREE ESTIMATE:

01884 243723

railings and garden furniture.

Phone 01884 34506
Mon-Thu 8am-5pm
& Fri7Zam-1pm

www.industrialcoatingsupplies.co.uk
Units 1 & 2 Simmons Place, Kingsmill

Industrial Estate, Cullompton, EX15 1BH

We provide powder coating to shot blasting

exterior polyesters, which provide excellent

coatingsupplies@aol.com

EXE VALLEY MARKET
AND COMMUNITY BUS

Provides affordable transport within the area.
Scheduled route operates every Tuesday and Friday
between OAKFORD and TIVERTON via Stoodlelgh,

Washfteld, Lurley, Loxbeare and Calverlelgh.

SENIOR BUS PASSES ACCEPTED
Please phone the secretary Jenny Pamnell on
(1884 254402 o book In advance,
ALSO AVAILABLE FOR COMMUNITY USE
Please phone Geoff Parnell on 01884 254402
tor more details.
NEW VOLUNTEER DRIVERS ALWAYS WELCOME
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Stoodleigh

e apologise for omitting from the last

magazine news of the two delightful
weddings which took place in Stoodleigh
Church in July. We send our very best
wishes and congratulations to Robert
Spetch and Katherine Edmonston-Low,
from Withleigh; and to John Northam and
Emily Wotton - Emily's family and
extended family being well known
Stoodleigh people.

Our thanks to all those who decorated the
church so beautifully for our Harvest
Thanksgiving Service on Sunday 2nd
October. The hall was filled for the Harvest
Supper on the Monday, and the auction
raised £265, to be divided equally between
the Devon Air Ambulance and funding for
the proposed Stoodleigh celebration of the
Queen's Diamond Jubilee. Thank you to all
those who supported this event, and to our
two amusing and proficient auctioneers,
Peter Broadbent and Alistair Morison.

We had another very enjoyable gathering
at Champles Barn, home of Peter and
Christine Broadbent, on 21st October, for
an evening meal and talk by Deborah
Bean, a former member of the
personal secretarial staff of the Queen.
This raised £357 for church funds and a £50
donation to the British Legion in lieu of the
speaker’s fee.

A good sized congregation attended the
Exe Valley Group Service held on Sunday
30th October. As part of that service the
baptism took place of Nicholas Brewis,
baby son of Rob and Alison Brewis — Rob
being our new Curate, living in Stoodleigh
Vicarage. We welcome Nicholas into
our church family and remember him and
the family in our prayers.

GB Services

For all your plumbing &
heating needs

For a ‘no obligation’ quote
please call

@ 01884 253847

Bradley View Farm,
Templeton EX16 8BJ

All major credit cards accepted

It was a real pleasure to have young
families taking part in the Family Service

held in Church on Sunday 6th November.

The next Stoodleigh Family Service will be
on Sunday 4th December.

Dates for your diaries

Dec. 18th: Carol Service at 7pm.
Dec. 25th: Christmas Day
Communion Service at 11am.

Holy

Christmas Fayre

Stoodleigh Christmas Fayre will be held in
the Parish Hall on Saturday 10th
December from 10.30am to 12.30pm. There
is no entrance fee, but there will be
welcoming refreshments on arrival, and
hot sausages will also be served. An
extensive range of most attractive items
following the theme 'Mostly made in
Stoodleigh’ and geared to the Christmas
season will be on show. Father Christmas
will be handing out small presents to
children, a new feature this year. Shops
and services based in Bampton, Tiverton
and South Molton have been wonderfully
supportive in providing vouchers for the
raffle, which will start at
Stoodleigh Fayre is established as a 'must
not miss event' and this year is better than
ever.

Jennifer Rowlandson has a selection of
Christmas Cards for sale, and will have her
usual table at the Christmas Fayre. The
cards are on display in the church. Single
cards 80p or £3.50 for a pack of 5 — all
proceeds go to St Margaret's Church. To
order, ring Jennifer on 01398 351402.

It is hoped to go Carol Singing round
Stoodleigh village on Tuesday 20th
December, meeting at the Village Hall at
6pm. Anyone interested should contact
Jennifer (01398 351402).

12 noon.

The Queen’s Diamond Jubilee

A working group has come up with
exciting plans for celebrating the Queen’s
Diamond Jubilee here in Stoodleigh next
year, on Monday June 4th. On that night,
hundreds of communities all over the
country will light ‘beacons’ in honour of
this great occasion, and this village will
be one of them — with a huge hilltop
bonfire.

In fact, we mean to make a proper night of
it, with a full-scale “Village Party” earlier
that evening, under cover at the centre of
the village, offering a sit-down meal (hog-
roast, etc) for something like 200 people,
and a bar and music. Earlier still, we will
get the ball rolling with afternoon sports
and games, and teas, for children and
adults on the cricket field.
The organisers are keen to hear your ideas
— and later on they will be looking for
practical help. You can contact Margaret
Cuningham (351252), Geraldine Talbot
(351391) or Colin Hiscock (351703). One
thing that will be needed is wood for the
beacon bonfire. If anyone has any
burnable timber, they are asked to get in
touch.

Stoodleigh Club

Lizzie writes: “Obviously you are all aware
that the Club has been closed for some
time, but hopefully by the time you read
this a date for reopening will have been
settled and you will be able to enjoy a
Christmas drink where you usually do!”

Parish Hall

The Autumn Market and Coffee Morning
was a huge success as a community
event and showcase for local crafts and
businesses, and also raised funds for the
Hall. The Christmas Bingo and Grand
Draw is on 19th December at 7.30pm. Get
your tickets for the Grand Draw for the

RACKENFORD COMMUNITY SHOP
A wide range of
groceries, household goods, newspapers,
wines and spirits, fruit & veg., crafts, efc.

Opening hours
8 am — midday Mon-Fri
3pm-6pm  Mon, Tue, Thur, Fri
9 am—midday Saturdays
10am-1pm Sundays
(Bank Holidays variable)

Cash Machine

Post Office Service Tuesday & Thursday mornings.
A friendly and traditional village shop solely run by
Volunteers providing a service to the community.
Tel: 01884 881740
Or Email: Rackenford.shop@btconnect.com

11

/1\ Homelitz Corers

|} 1 {7%8% Your Home, Your Life, We Care

At HomeLife Carers we pride ourselves on
offering professional, quality home care
services to a wide range of clients throughout
the local community. Our services include

* Personal Care Services ¢ Preparation
of Meals * Night Care » Home Help
& Domestic Services * Sitting Services

Call us today for a brochure to see how we
can help you, or your loved ones, continue to
enjoy the comforts of that all important place,

T Tel: 01884 233700

Unit 1 Cedar Court, Tiverton. EX16 6G'1
www.homelifecarers.co.uk

Regulated by the Commission for Social Care Inspectior
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opportunity to win a luxury hamper, spirits,
chocolates and more.

Stoodleigh 100 Club  prizewinners:
September — 1 John and Sally Holland, 2
Jennifer Rowlandson, 3 Peter Browne;
October — 1 Joyce Lacey, 2 Iris Wotton, 3
Malcolm and June Jones.

Church Flower Rota: November 20th and

27th — Phyllis Hill; December 11th and 18th —
Corinne Miller; everyone to help, please, to

decorate the church for Christmas. Thanks

to all the "Flower Ladies" for their willing

help throughout the year.

Templeton

hristmas Services. There will be a

Family Service on December 18t at
11.00am. Our Carol Service, followed by
Holy Communion, will be on Christmas
Eve at 7.00pm.

St. Margaret's was exceptionally well
decorated this year for the Harvest Festival
service on October 2nd, Thank you to all
those who did the flower arrangements so
beautifully, and to all who donated the
fruit and vegetables. The produce was
taken to Charlton Lodge.

We were sorry to hear that Audrey
Mclnerney's mother had passed away,
also that Sarah and Graham Floyd have
both lost their fathers recently. Our love
and thoughts are with you all.

A successful Duck Race was held on
September 10t. It proved to be an
extremely enjoyable afternoon. The race
started at Great Esworthy and finished at

Dart Coombe Mill, where there were
cream teas, plant stalls and a raffle.
£600.20p was raised, to be divided
between the village hall and the church.
First prize went to Marianne Duncan,
second to Sue Coffin and third to Ron
Woollacott. The last duck to come in was
Jim Whitehart's for which he also received
a prize.

The winner of the 100 Club draw for
September was Daniel Pancherz, and for
October, Emma Clow.

At the time of writing this we haven't yet
had our Bonfire and Firework display but
we would like to thank in advance Reg and
Sue Coffin and their many helpers for all
their hard work and for what we know will
be a very successful event.

The usual games and tournaments will
start in December. If you wish to take part,
please put your names on the lists at the
village hall.

Our fundraising for the church tower is
progressing well. The Duck Race
contributed £300.00, and the charity dinner
£210.00. We have received a very generous
donation of £2,500 from the Richard Lowes
Foundation, for which we say a huge thank
you. We await answers to various requests
that have been made. The total to date is
£11,798.

We thought we would extend our
Templeton Library to include children’s
books, CD’s and DVD’s. We are awaiting
your donations before we can start this
service, so please take your contributions
to either Gloria Woollacott at Church Farm
or Jan Heptinstall at The Wolery as soon
as possible. Thank you.

Flower and Cleaning Rota:

Teresa Pancherz - cleaning
4th December — 11th December
Gloria Woollacott - flowers/cleaning

18th December — 25th December
Teresa Pancherz - flowers/cleaning

1st January - 8t January
Gill Rose - flowers/cleaning

15th January - 22nd January
Hannah Nobbs - flowers/cleaning

29th January -  5th February

Washfield

Winter is the time of promise because
there is so little to do — or because you can
now and then permit yourself the luxury
of thinking so.

As we write these notes Christmas will
soon be with us, and then another year
gone by; how time flies. Winter, though,
has much to offer, with social occasions,
gatherings with friends and family and, of
course, the church services of Advent,
Christingle and Carol services, all leading
us to celebrate the joyous birth of Jesus
Christ.

The Christingle service will be held on
Sunday 18t December at 11am. The
Christmas tree will be decorated, and the
Christingles made on Saturday 17th
December at 10.30am (we are always
grateful for offers of help). Please could
the Christmas arrangements also be put
in the church on that day? The service of
Carols and Lessons, which is always a
very popular service, will take its
traditional form on December 24th at 6pm

30 years experience in moving to Europe

WOTTON of TIVERTON

As recognised professional removers we promise to
take the greatest care of your possessions -
wherever your move...

storage

... or if you need to put
your possessions in to
store, we have 6,000 sq ft
of our own container _—

storage space available to you - fully covered
and comprehensively protected by a NACOSS
approved intruder alarm system.

© 01398 351221

SHERWOOD, STOODLEIGH, TIVERTON, DEVON EX16 9P » Fax: 01398 351590
E-mail: enquiries@wotton.co.uk + Website: www.wotton.co.uk

‘ reenslade

{ 11 ™
tved Hedting lechwician

Installation, Servicing & Maintenance
of Oil Fired Boilers, Cookers,
Agas and Rayburns

Servicing from £45

Qualified OFTEC Registered Technician

PN

Telephone 01884 242011
Mobile 07849 759263 or 07725 222133

Local Family Run Business

All Areas Covered

Meahsw View Farm Templeton Tiverton

Gregory
Electronic & Electrical Services

Domestic ~ Agricultural ~ Industrial ~ Commercial
Services in North Devon

Electrical
new installations & rewires
maintenance & repair

lighting & sockets
security

Electronic

security & automation
networking

systems set up
hardware & software installations
internet & broadband

For an efficient, friendly service Call Ma
h:01769 550318 | m: 07720 709818
Matt Gregory MEng MIET

pomestic /3
INsTALLER ==
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followed by coffee, mince pies and biscuits.

Washfield’'s Reflection Group continues to
meet once a month on a Monday at
2.30pm at Gunshot Cottage. All welcome
(phone Joan 253468). We welcome Mrs
Catherine Rigby-Jones who has come
from Mylor to live at Easterlands with her
daughter, Mrs Unwin. We hope you find
our climate as temperate as neighbouring
Cornwall,and our parish welcoming.

Have you noticed the new seat in the
churchyard? We extend our grateful
thanks to the donor. It will be much
appreciated, as the church paths appear
to be getting much steeper! A change
also to the ancient yew tree which has
been professionally trimmed, and the
overgrown bush on the vestry path
removed. Martin Hansford did sterling
work towards this, clearing up and
removing the debris. Thank you so much,
Martin, for your hard and dedicated work.

CHAT has written to thank everyone for
the 145 food items which were donated to
the homeless via the church. The box for
donations remains inside the church
porch.

We send Get Well wishes to everyone who
has not been enjoying good health; you
have constantly been in our prayers.
Frank, Joy and Grace, you have all been
missed in the village very much.

Garth and Jeanne Jones will, once again,
host their Christmas Coffee morning on
Saturday 3rd December at The Cottage
from 10am. Lots of Christmas goodies
including wrapping paper, cards and gifts,
produce and cakes. All very welcome —
proceeds to Church funds.

The Social Club held an amazing Murder
Mystery evening in October, and all who
participated had a fantastic evening of fun
and laughter. The scenario of the
marriage of local girl Lily Pickles to Gl
Clarke ‘Mitch’ Mitchell, acted out so well
by the visiting ensemble, led to much

intrigue, code breaking, hilarity and two
unfortunate deaths with no-one being
above suspicion. The murderer was
eventually exposed though, with many of
the ‘wedding guests’ spotting the clues
and solving the mystery. Thanks to Arthur
Shenton and the rest of the Social Club
committee for all their efforts in putting
this on.

The Annual Pumpkin weigh-in took place,
as usual, at the end of October, with many
huge pumpkins being entered. The
winner was Harvey Boniface with a weight
of 100Ibs! Second was David Bowden with
95lbs and third Ruby May with 94lbs. The
prize for the best shaped pumpkin went to
John Burton. Thanks to David Bowden
and the growers, £177 was raised on the
night and, with the monies from the
collection box, £206.50 was sent to E.L.F.

The Parochial Church Council would like
to extend its sincere thanks to everyone
who has given time and helped in any way
towards our aim of keeping our church
and churchyard open and accessible,
clean and warm, friendly and welcoming.
The seasonal flowers just appear, the bells
and organ sing out to greet us; thank you
everyone. We get much feedback on how
lovely the churchyard and church look, so
it is a credit to you all. Also thanks to all
who support the fundraising events we put
on, and who open their homes and
gardens on behalf of the church, and to
those who deliver the Today magazine to
the many homes around the parish. We
are very grateful to Mr and Mrs Balment
who open and close the church daily; your
efforts make the church accessible to
those who wish to visit and go in. We wish
all our readers, near and far, a very blessed
Christmas and a happy, healthy and
peaceful New Year.

Dates for your Diary:

Saturday 3 December - Coffee Morning
at The Cottage from 10am. All welcome

Friday 9t December - W.l. Christmas
Party with three course Christmas meal

and entertainment. Please contact a
member for details and prices

Saturday 17t December - Decorating of
the church Christmas tree and making of
Christingles 10.30am. Helpers welcome.

Sunday 18t December - Christingle
service 11am

Tuesday 20th December - The village Carol
singers will be singing. Meet at hall at
6pm

Saturday 24t December - Traditional
service of Lessons and Carols at 6pm
followed by coffee and mince pies.

Church Flower Rota:
December 4th/11th

Mrs McCahon

December 18th/25th Mrs May
January 1st/8th Mrs Parnell
January 15th/22nd Mrs French
January 29tv/February 5t Mrs Tobey
Church Cleaning Rota:
December 11th Mrs Horsey
December 18th/25th Mr and Mrs
McCahon
January 1s/8th Mrs French
January 15th/22nd Mrs Arnold /
Mrs Bicknell
January 29tv/February 5t Mrs Harding /
Mrs Jones

Withleigh

t was good to meet together for a relaxed

evening in the village hall on Saturday 1st
October. Although only a few were able to
attend, it was good to chat over a drink
and a sandwich.

The Safari Supper held on Saturday, 15th
October was a great success and realised
a grand total of £960, which was divided
equally between the Village Hall and the
Church. A big thank you to all those who
hosted meals, gave desserts and draw

@ Electapro
Digital Aerial & Satellite Installation ctee

Registered Digital Installer

VCR DVD Tuning

www.electapro.co.uk

Tel 01884 233773 Mob 07501 493511

info@electapro.co.uk

Steve Rolfe
Oil Fired Heating Services
=¢= Service and Maintenance of Qil Fired
Boilers, Aga's, Rayburns and Stoves
Over Twenty Years Experience of Providing a Quality

From £ 49:00 plus Vat
Installaton and Update of Central Heating Systems

Tel: Stoodleigh 01398 351471
Mobile: 07894080143
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prizes, helped in the Village Hall or in any
other way. We must also not forget all
those who supported the supper, making
it a very enjoyable evening. Many thanks
again to you all.

The weekend was finished off on the

Sunday evening, 16t October, with our
Songs of Praise service - in the Village Hall

for the first time - which was well attended.
The evening finished with coffee and cake.

Thank you David, June, Laura and Paul for
another enjoyable Songs of Praise. It is
always good to see David and June back
with us, and we do appreciate the time
they give helping Laura to prepare these
services. We now look forward to the next
one in February, 2012, again in the Village
Hall.

On Friday 28th October we held our Annual
Team Skittles competition, always a
keenly fought competition, won this year
by Ron Stacey’s team with David Sellick’s
team being the runners up. Thank you

Duncan for organising the competition,

and the ladies in the kitchen for the food
and drinks.

We were lucky with the weather for the
Bonfire and Fireworks evening on the 5th
November. Withleigh YFC joined forces
with our village event, which meant we
had a bigger display of fireworks for
everyone to enjoy. The Young Farmers had
been busy making guys for the bonfire, so
this year we had three guys sat upon the
fire. It was good to see so many people
around the fire and in the village hall
afterwards. Thank you to the young
farmers for the guys, Duncan, Nigel and
Colin for letting off the fireworks, and to all
of the people who supplied and served the
soup, hot dogs, burgers, etc.

This year's Children’s Christmas Party will
be held on Saturday 3 December 3pm to
5pm, in the village hall. This party is
always a fun afternoon, and all children 11

years and under are welcome, along with
their parents and grandparents and
friends of Withleigh. Father Christmas will
look in during the afternoon, as he will be

on his rounds, taking his Christmas orders.

For more information please ring Sara on
252949.

Our Christingle Service is on Sunday, 4th
December at 4.00 p.m. with Christmas
services starting on Sunday, 18th
December at 7.30 pm with a Christmas
Praise service (postponed last year due to
the weather), singing all our favourites
carols, and followed by mulled wine and
mince pies. Holy Communion will be

celebrated on Christmas Eve at 11.30 p.m.

We look forward to seeing you at these
special services.

Scottish Dancing classes will begin on
Wednesday 4th January 2012 in the Village
Hall, and will continue every other week
for approx 6 sessions. Beginning at
7.30pm, we will break for a mid-session
drink, and end at 9pm. Please wear
sensible shoes for dancing. For more
details please ring Giles or Rosie 257123 or
Brenda 252431.

Withleigh W.I. won the first round of the
Devon Federation of the Women's
Institutes’ skittles competition and, at the
time of writing, members are about to play
their second round match. We wish them
well in this competition.

We think of all those who are bereaved at
the moment. Get well wishes also to
everyone not well, receiving treatment, in

hospital or recovering from stays in
hospital. Our prayers and thoughts are
with you all.

We wish you all a joyous Christmas and a
happy and healthy New Year.

Forthcoming events:
1st Dec Christmas Bingo,
Eyes down at 7.30pm

Children’s Christmas
Party at 3pm

3rd December

Christingle Service
in church at 4pm

4th December

5th December Christmas Poultry
Whist Drive at 7.30pm

Christmas Praise
in church at 7.30pm

18th December

24th December  Service of Holy
Communion in church at 11.30pm
4th January Scottish Dancing
Classes begin at 7.30pm

Flower rota:
Dec 4t )  Christine Luxton
11t )
Dec 18th CHRISTMAS
25th Cathy Luxton, Tree.
Jan 1st )
8th ) Margaret Gale
15th )
Jan 22nd )
29t )  Shirley Cruwys
Feb1st )

Monthly Diary dates::

First Thursday — Bingo
Second Monday — Whist Drive
Second Thursday - W.I.

God broke into human history to
offer us the gift of eternal life.

@ Complete Garden Maintenance

& Grass Cutting & Strimming

& Other odd jobs

A perse

andl atfordable service

& l[l'(lLl:(‘ 'I'rinuning & ]’]anling No job too small
o i Call Andy today to
@ Pruning & Weeding discuss your
gardening needs!

01884 257065 # 07971 531163

mal, reliable
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Husseys

Chartered Surveyors, Valuers and
Auctioneers Rural Property, Land and
Agricultural

Valuation and Sales

Quality property instructions always required
for our strong and active client base‘a

Contact: Mark Langdown FNAEA MARLANLAEA
www. husseys.co.uk -

Established 1777

Alphin Brook Road, Exeter, Devon. EX2 8TH
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HOLY TIME

One of the often overlooked insights from
our Christian teaching is the wisdom that
not only is space (the created order) sacred
as a gift of God, but so also is time.

Biblically, this is expressed partly in the
Sabbath (Shabbat) tradition as explicit, for
example, in the fourth commandment. The
seventh day is to be remembered and
respected as a special period of holiness.
Some theologians would even say it is the
pinnacle of Creation — the completion of
God'’s work in shaping the Universe.

The need for our society to have a time of
rest and re-creation, in which we review our
lives, and in which debts can be written off,
land re-distributed and all wrongs put to
right, is central to our faith and found in the
words of the Lord’s Prayer.

It is also extremely relevant in today’s 24/7
culture where there is no stopping the
consumer-driven urges to shop all day and
all night. The onslaught of a busy society in
which we value ourselves by what we
possess — we are what we have - is
incessant. We work only to own more “play
things”. Thus we become involved in
idolatry —when our possessions possess us.
Meanwhile, the energy required from fossil
fuels to allow us to do this is enormous and
wasteful, with one of the by-products being
Climate Change induced by greenhouse
gas emissions.

Some use the term ‘time-pollution’, when
the activity we do next is seen as more
important than what we are doing now!
Surely we need to re-examine our attitudes.

A holy time apart, whether in a few minutes,
a whole day, an entire year or a liturgical
season, calls us away from the driven-ness
of insatiable lifestyles, and points us in the
direction of more sustainable ways of living.
Our human potential is not to be found in
what we own and how we hold on to it, but

in  our ability to develop caring
relationships with other people and with
the Earth, through which God is

experienced as a force of love.

Happiness is ultimately to be discovered in
how we live meaningful, engaging and joy-
full lives. To this end we all need time away
from the images and messages of
advertising and to reduce the impact we

T2\
(@) FAX & FILES
/L_’/J{ 2 St. Peter Street, Tiverton, Devon EX16 6NU
TS o Tel/Fax: 01884 254254
E mail: dawn@faxandfiles.eclipse.co.uk
~ Typing CVs Letterheads Business Cards

- Compliment Slips Schedules Invitations-

Menus Laminating Faxing

~ Photocopying

have on the poor and on the planet. Holy
time is indeed time for a change. MG

A GUIDE TO MODERN
LIVING

“Make do and mend” —not just because it's

more “eco-friendly” but because it's better
for your mental health. Working with our
hands is ingrained in our DNA and the
self-esteem and confidence that result from
fixing something that was broken or
making something from scratch have
measurable effects on mental and also
therefore, on physical well-being.

“Stop multi-tasking”. We can't think of
more than one thing at a time. Trying to do
so just leads to stress and lowers your
ability to do anything properly. When
access to social networking sites was
turned off at Harrisburg University as an
experiment, students initially complained
but afterwards reported greater attention
and understanding of lectures and found
they were more out-going and sociable.

“Get out and about more”. Get yourself out
in the garden or go for a walk. Being
confined by the walls of a building or a car
is not very stimulating for the brain;
everything you see is more or less
predictable whereas in the natural world
everything is constantly changing. The
brain reacts well to this seeming
randomness so that for example, people
learn better after a walk in the countryside
than they do after an urban walk and
patients in hospital recover better if they
can see trees outside their windows.

"Keep electronic communication in its place
Sociable people live nearly four years
longer than people who are unsociable, -
but this means face to face communication,
not the “Facebook” type. Remember much
of our communication is non-verbal!

“Be happy at your work”. Often easier said
than done but researchers find that people
are up to 12% more productive after being
shown a film that makes them feel happy.
If you're lucky enough to be a manager of
other people you'll surely find them being
more productive if they feel valued and
appreciated.

And what'’s all this got to do with being
environmentally friendly? Not a huge
amount, except that we seem to have lost

\ [ )5} + Garden Design
A® * Patios
1 garden designs & . i
landscaping ltd De.cklng
Il = 4 FIJnve.ways
P e encing

+ Brick Walls

* Block Walls

* Stone Walls

* Planting

* Turfing

* Free Quotations

01884 259048 / 07970 659076
www.ashgardendesign.co.uk
ashgardendesign@hotmail.co.uk

All work undertaken is fully insured & quaranteed
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our way in so many ways, of which the
above ones are only a few,-and we are
worse off as a result. We don't really seem
to know it yet because we’ve been seduced
by the good life, paid for by cheap energy.
The really big thing we're getting wrong
and only just beginning to see, is that
we're wrecking the planet. The planet will
adapt and survive of course, but many
humans will struggle...

THE GREEN BIBLE

The Green Bible was first published by
Collins in 2008. It is a special edition of the
New Revised Standard Version (NRSV)
which is printed wusing sustainably
produced resources with a foreword by
Archbishop Desmond Tutu.

Itis particularly remarkable as it highlights
in green ink those texts which are more
obviously explicit references to the Earth
and the Environment. These include
familiar passages such as Genesis 1,
Psalm 104 and Romans 8, but also many
more less known which together give a
stronger ecological sense to these Jewish
and Christian scriptures. Over 1,000
creation care comments are identified.

The book contains a Green Bible Trail
Guide and a myriad of other references and
resources. A collection of quotes from a
variety of writers from the Early Church
through to the current Ecumenical
Patriarch is very useful compilation of
complimentary voices to the Biblical texts.

Finally, essays contributed by respected
conservationists and theologians
emphasise important creation themes and
how to read the Bible through a ‘green lens’.

This is a great tool for anyone wanting to
reconnect faith and ecology, and exploring
the significance of scripture for this much
needed adventure.

The Green Bible is available in most
bookshops. It is accompanied by the Bible
Society’s ‘Poverty and Justice Bible
(Contemporary English Version), which
indicates the thousands of references to
social justice and exclusion central to the
biblical message of hope and life for all.

%

J AYRE ELECTRICAL

ELECTRICAL ENGINEERS & CONTRACTORS

DOMESTIC - AGRICULTURAL
COMMERCIAL - INDUSTRIAL

Electrical Heating
Testing & Inspection
Re-Wires

Interior & Exterior
Lighting Design
Additional Sockets/
TV/Telephone Paints

Stanterton Farm
Washfleld, Tiverton
Devon. EX16 9RE.
Tel/Fax: 01884 881785
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www.jayre-electrical.co.uk
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To place an advert contact:

MARTIN STRONG
West Bradley, Templeton, Tiverton, EX16 8BJ.
Tel: 01884 253220
E-mail: martinstrong@westbradley.eclipse.co.uk

A BED & BREAKFAST in lovely 16th Century farmhouse
for your visiting family and friends. Special occasions
and holidays. Peaceful and welcoming. All rooms en-
suite and delicious breakfasts! 4 stars Silver Award.

Mrs Sylvia Hann, Great Bradley Farm, Withleigh,
Tiverton. Telephone 01884 256946.
www.greatbradleyfarm-devon.co.uk

BUILDING REQUIREMENTS - DC BRITTON
CONSTRUCTION LTD would be pleased to quote for
your building works, incorporating new builds,
conversions, extensions, alterations and refurbishments.
For a personal reliable service, call Dave on 01884
881643 or 07974412097.

CLEAN SWEEP for chimney and flue cleaning. Brush
and vacuum service. Clean, friendly and reliable.
Contact Kevin Jones: 01884-821297 or 07773-618524

DROWNING IN PAPERWORK? Let me throw you a
lifeline. Experienced bookkeeper available for Sage or
manual accounts. Tel. Helen on 01398 351439

EAST WORLINGTON Pre-School for children age 2% -
5, Mon. — Fri. 9.05am to 12.05pm with optional daily
lunchclub until 1pm. A small, well-established group in
our own room within East Worlington Primary School.
Safe and varied outdoor spaces, access to all-weather,
sheltered playground. 15 hrs / week covered under Early
Years funding. Our Parent and Toddler group is on
Tuesdays 2 - 3.30pm for children from birth to four, £1
per family. Contact: Jane Simmonds 01884 861017

GARDEN MAINTENANCE. Grass cutting, Hedge
trimming, Fencing, Gravel beds, Ground clearance,
Basic Landscaping, Welding and ironwork repairs /
refurbishment, Garden machinery repairs / tuning, Blade
sharpening. No job too small, just ask! Please phone Ed
Bladon 01884 257258, Mobile 07758 510365

HOLIDAY APARTMENT close to Tiverton. Stunning

views over open countryside. 50 m2. One bedroom,
sitting room with sofa-bed, kitchenette & bathroom with

CLASSIFIED ADS

bath/shower. Tennis court & covered pool. Full details
can be found at www.holiday-rentals.co.uk/p415649
or call 01884 257123

HOLIDAY HOME TO LET

Available all year round from £20 pppn, Contact Jenny
Frankpitt 07817 939072 / 01884
www.stayincornwall.co.uk/ nohens

KEVIN LUXTON - Builder & Decorator - for all your
building and maintenance requirements.

Contact Kevin on (01884)256505 or mobile 07518
135826.

L. C. MORGAN CONSTRUCTION, Oakford. All general
building projects undertaken. Specialists in grade Il
listed buildings and traditional builds. Over 25 years

experience, Please call for free advice and an estimate.

01398 351496 / 07961 122749.

OLD FORD HOUSE, CRUWYS MORCHARD, Tiverton.
Offer both Bed and Breakfast and self catering cottages.

We are open all year, visitors can enjoy a unique
peaceful atmosphere, beautiful gardens and a fishing
lake. Our swimming pool is available for use by guests
during the summer months. For further information
please phone Rosemary 01884 253486 or visit our
web-site www.oldfordhouse.co.uk

J PANCHERZ - For all Pavor Drives, patios and all hard
landscaping. Please contact: Mobile 07734848250, Tel
01884 255030

PARTRIDGE FARM MEATS - Rare Breed Pork cuts &
joints, Beef & Lamb available. Large Black &

Gloucestershire old Spot Weaners always available.

Please contact us by e-mail
orders@partridgefarmtiverton.com or phone:
242657. Website: www.partridgefarmtiverton.com

(I

Blundell’s

FPREPARATORY SCHOOL

01884

Smiling faces and enthusiastic children make
Blundell’s Preparatory School a wonderfully
stimulating, happy place in which to learn

For more information please
telephone : 01884 252393
e-mail : prep@blundells.org
website : www.blundells.org

in Padstow, Cornwall.
Terraced house with garden. 3 bedrooms (sleeps 6).

258622.

PERSONAL TRAINING - Need some help getting
motivated to lose weight, get fit or improve one’s sports
performance? All fitness sessions tailored to your
individual needs. For private one to one or small group
training please ring: Jennifer Bricknell, BA. Mob:
07980008726.

PRIVATE TUITION in key stage subjects up to G.C.S.E.
Common Entrance, Gifted and Talented. SpLD/Dyslexia.
Tailoring lessons to suit the needs of your child, Contact
01884 881437.

SATIN TOUCH - Alterations and fancy dress hire. No job
too small, reasonable rates.
Sheila Yeo 01884 256873 or 259734.

STANTERTON STRINGS. Schools guitar teacher, with
dedicated music room, offers individual and paired
tuition. Also group workshops running throughout the
year. Lessons structured to players’ needs and ability. All
ages most welcome. Enhanced C R B disclosure.
Contact: Marianne Ayre. 01884 252009.

STUART WEBBER FENCING Stock fencing, post & rail,
gate hanging, hedge laying, stock pens, logs and small
bale hay. Contact Stuart on 01884 860165, 07740399138.

TIVERTON & DISTRICT CANINE SOCIETY. Puppy
classes, obedience, agility, good citizen, ring craft. Dog
training: Wed evenings at The Village Hall, Calverleigh.
Trainers: Mrs Pauline Watts Tel: 01884 257555, Mrs
Bobbie Boax Tel: 01884 821772. Secretary, Mrs Sheila
Gozzett Tel: 01884 243290.

THE TIVERTON SAUSAGE COMPANY, Hollowmoor
Farm, Pennymoor, Tiverton, EX16 8LU.

Tel: 01363 860056 * Tiverton Pannier Market, Tues, Fri,
Sat « Farm Store Mon-Sat - call 07970 590352 « Quality
sausages and burgers for BBQs, events, parties and
festivals + Catering for family and business occasions
using fresh local produce.

QUOIT-AT-CROSS,
STOODLEIGH

Highly Commended Bed & Breakfast.
En-suite rooms,
Ideal for family and friends,
Open all year, All welcome.

Linda Hill, 01398 351280
e-mail: quoit-at-cross@hotmail.co.uk
www.quoit-at-cross.co.uk

Kathie Gregory
CAPBT Behaviourist & Trainer

Dog Training Classes in Obedience and Life Skills
One to One Training Sessions

Behaviour Consultations for cats dogs & other
pets
01769 550318 ~ www.petperfect.co.uk

uveloping the bond between you and your dog

Fitness Classes
In the Gym at South Molton
Community College

Mondays & Wednesdays
67& %8

All abilities welcome, just come along

Matt & Kathie 01769 550318
www.yourbodyperfect.co.uk

Solar & Wind
Installations

Get paid for the
electricity you
produce

F
d)

tel: 07545 241302
www.djhrenewables.co.uk

F. BALMENT

& Sons Ltd. EST. 1930
BUILDERS CONTRACTORS
DECORATORS
STONE AND BRICKWALLING
PATIO'S - PAVING

‘Davia’, Washfield, Tiverton.
Tel: 01884 256094

W ILLIAMW ITHERS & CO.

Chartered Accountants

Self Assessment & PAYE Ltd companies & New start ups

Book keeping & VAT returns  Small business specialists

Partnerships & Sole traders SFP & RPA forms completed

Tel/Fax: 01884 253030 Mobile: 07970 297477
Town Farm, Templeton, Tiverton, Devon EX16 8BL
william@williamwithers.co.uk

e Kathie Gregory
¥ Professional Artist
(W
¥

s Courses for all
o artists beginner to advanced
Call now to book your place &
™ unleash the inner artist in you

01769 550318 ~ www.kathiegregory.co.uk
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